		Agenda Item 9
Legislative Update
January 21, 2016


[bookmark: _GoBack]The 2016 State Legislative Session began on January 12th, and the 60-day session is off to a quick start. We are tracking a number of state bills regarding vaping and tobacco, and were pleased to see the recent federal action to require child proof packaging of liquids used in e-cigarettes. Today, the public health issue of gun violence prevention is being discussed in Olympia. We expect these two issues to be focal points for Public Health – Seattle & King County as the session continues.

State: Policy

Vaping Bills

· HB 2313 / SB 6157: Raising the purchase age for tobacco and vaping products to 21 
HB 2313 was heard in the House Judiciary Committee yesterday. It would raise the purchase age for both tobacco and vape products to age 21, and requires point of sale signage stating the purchase age, as well as prohibits vending machine sales of tobacco and vaping products outside of over-21 establishments. Its companion bill in the Senate is SB 6157.

Gun Violence Prevention

· HB 1747: Protection of children through responsible storage of firearms
HB 1747 has a hearing in the House Judiciary Committee this afternoon. This bill does two things: 1) creates a new crime of Child Endangerment Due to Unsafe Storage of a Firearm; and, 2) requires firearm dealers to offer to sell or give a purchaser of any firearm a lock box or device that prevents discharge of the firearm.

· HB 2461: Extreme risk protection orders
HB 2461 is also being heard in House Judiciary today. This bill creates a civil extreme risk protection order; a law enforcement officer, child welfare agency, or family/household member may petition for an extreme risk protection order to keep someone who may be a danger to themselves or others from possessing, purchasing, or receiving a firearm.

Foundational Public Health Services

Public Health is working with partners to roll out to lawmakers educational materials on the Foundational Public Health Services framework. The complexity of providing public health services in a metro region is something we continue to explore in relation to the Foundational Public Health Services framework.

Federal: Policy

E-Cigarettes – Childproof Packaging

Last week, the U.S. House of Representatives passed a bill that requires childproof packaging for the liquids used in e-cigarettes. The Senate had passed the same bill in December, so it is now on its way to the President’s desk for signing. The bill was championed by the American Academy of Pediatrics.
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